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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Once again, we have enjoyed another busy half term at the Infant School.  This is a very short 

half term and the days and weeks are racing by! 

After the half term break, we will be holding our spring term parent consultation meetings.  During 

these meetings, we will be offering the opportunity to book a 10-minute appointment to discuss 

your childôs achievements and next steps.  These meetings will take place virtually.  Do keep an 

eye on ParentMail for further information! 

Have a wonderful half term when it arrives! 

Adrian Bates-Holland,  Headteacher 

Staffing Updates 

Amy Rankin has been working in year one as a 1:1 Learning Support Assistant since March.  Miss 

Rankin will be leaving us at February half term to start a new role as a Learning Mentor in another school.  

Thank you to Miss Rankin for your support during your time with us ï we wish you lots of luck for your 

new, exciting role. 

We are delighted to welcome Susie Boylan-Coare to our team of midday meals supervisors.  Mrs 

Boylan-Coare will be supporting Ash Class at lunchtime. 

Jen Grigson, our Early Years Leader and Beech Class teacher is currently on maternity leave.  

Miss Grigson is enjoying her maternity leave and has recently been in touch to advise that she will be 

extending this until May half term.  Mrs Brewer will continue to cover until this point.  Miss Grigson will visit 

the school before May half term to get to know the children and to ensure a successful handover before 

the final half of the summer term. 

NEU Industrial Action 

The NEU has announced three strike days in March which are likely to impact on our school:  

¶ Thursday 2
nd
 March ï London, South East and South West  

¶ Wednesday 15
th
 March ï throughout England and Wales  

¶ Thursday 16
th
 March ï London, South East and South West  

At this stage we do not have enough information to assess the impact of these strikes.  We do 
recommend that all families have plans in place for childcare on these dates in the eventuality that we 
need to close our school. 

We will provide an update via ParentMail as soon as we are able to. 

General Points to Note: 

Please can you limit just one keyring per book bag, it makes finding and separating the bookbags 

much simpler.  Thank you. 

Children should come to school without jewellery and large novelty head bands. There is the risk 

of them getting lost or broken.  

Details of events for the Spring Term please see Parentmail and our School Website / News & 

Events / Diary Dates 
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Safeguarding Warning About Poppy Playtime 

Children have been sharing their experiences of videos on YouTube of a game called 

Poppy Playtime.  The name sounds cute and non-threatening, but the context is a 

horror/puzzle game which involves the player investigating an abandoned toy factory 

to solve the mystery of what happened.  As the player, you roam around the factory 

and collect VHS tapes to solve the mystery.  You must solve puzzles while trying to 

survive the ñvengeful toysò left behind.  

ñHuggy Wuggyò is one of the gameôs most popular ï and visually disturbing ï characters.  Itôs a giant, 

horrifying blue creature with bulging eyes, wide red lips, and long limbs who actively follows you around 

as you try to complete the game.  He appears in the dark unexpectedly to try and catch you.  If you get 

caught, Huggy Wuggy bears his wide and sinister grin and eats you.  There is a jingle in the game and 

its soundtrack has the lyrics that refer to Huggy Wuggy, saying 'He'll squeeze you 'til you pop'.  

The game is on Steam and does not appear to have any age restrictions there, and the developers 

have recommended it for players age 8+.  However, it is a 12+ on the Apple store, and most reviewers 

say that under 13 should not play or see it as it is a horror game. 

Safer Schools in Northern Ireland has published a very useful article with a podcast, discussing this 

gameôs content and concerns regarding this game and can be accessed in the link below:  

https://saferschoolsni.co.uk/huggy-wuggy-online-safety-review/   

ParentPay - our new online meal ordering system is now live 

We are pleased to announce that the new ParentPay meal ordering system is now live for 

ordering meals to be served in school from the 6
th
 March onwards.  You will have received an 

email and a paper copy of a letter with your activation codes to enable you to set-up your 

ParentPay account.  

Please note that you still need to order meals for your child even if they are a free school meal 

child.  

All meals from the 6
th
 March onwards must be ordered before Thursday 23

rd
 February to 

ensure your child receives a hot lunch from 6
th
 March onwards. 

What are the benefits to parents & pupils?  

¶ ParentPay is easy-to-use and will offer parents and carers the freedom to order meals 

online for their children whenever and wherever they like, 24/7 

¶ You will now be guaranteed your child receives the meal you ordered for them on any given 

day  

¶ You now have complete control over letting Chartwells know about your child(ren)ôs dietary 

requirements, so if they choose to become a vegetarian it is easy for you to update this and 

order meals accordingly  

How to get started with ParentPay?  

¶ Visit www.parentpay.com  

¶ Enter your Activation username and password in the Account Login section of the 

homepage (NB. These are for one-time use only, please choose your own username and 

password for future access during the activation process)  

¶ Provide all the necessary information and choose your new username and password for 

your account - registering your email address will enable us to send you reminders to order 

meal  

https://saferschoolsni.co.uk/huggy-wuggy-online-safety-review/
http://www.parentpay.com/
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Reception News 

Weôve had such a varied and busy half term so farðlots of experimenting as part of our ñLetôs 

Investigateò topic, as well as enjoying the different weather and seasonal changes. 

Weôve been practising our skills when playing games with others, as well as solving whole-class 

and individual challenges involving shape, number, floating and sinking and large-scale group 

inventions and structures. 

We are also learning lots about the children from their brilliant Expert of the Week talksðit is such 

a treat every Friday! 

New Books For Our School Library 

We are very fortunate to have a wonderful school library which is 

used by all of the children.  This term, Reception Classes have 

started visiting the library each fortnight and will be bringing home 

a library book to share at home. 

FoHIS have kindly donated Ã3000 to help us refresh the books in 

the school library.  Thank you to FoHIS ï we are all very excited to 

see all of the wonderful new books! 
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Key Stage 1 News 

Year 2 have had a busy term as inventors.  They have been looking at the book Izzy Gizmo 

and writing some wonderful character descriptions.  They have been busy designing and creating 

trolleys in DT just like Izzy Gizmoôs. 

They also had an early start last week for a very exciting day at the Natural History Museum in 

London.  We were so proud of all the children and how they represented Hassocks Infants.  Well 

done year 2!  

In Year 1 we have been taking off with our transport topic.  We 

learned all about a local inventor - Magnus Volk, who lived opposite 

our school.  We even had a visit from him to answer all the 

questions we wrote.  Our favourite invention of his was the óDaddy 

Long Legsô and we had a go at making it.  We have also been 

thinking about seasons and have investigated properties of 

materials.  We designed and made a winter hat for 

our class bear Hamish.  Our teachers were very 

impressed with our sewing skills! 


